
The Department of Community Planning & Building of the City of Carmel-by-the-Sea
has approved a Project pursuant to the City’s Municipal Code.  Persons interested in the
project may review additional materials available at the Department of Community
Planning & Building located at City Hall on Monte Verde Street between Ocean and 7th

Avenues, phone number 831-620-2010.  

The decision to approve this project may be appealed within 10 days from the date of this
by filing a written appeal with the Department of Community Planning & Building.

Planning Case #: Design Study 20273

Owner Name: FOGG RICHARD & SHARON NEBEN TRS

Case Planner: Marnie R. Waffle, AICP, Senior Planner

Date Posted:

Date Approved: 12/07/2020

Project Location: Junipero 3 SE of Ocean

APN #: 010084021000 BLOCK/LOT: 88/ALL LOT 14

Applicant: Brian Congleton

Project Description: Approval of Design Study (DS 20-273, Fogg-Neben) authorizes minor
window and door modifications to an existing single-family dwelling located on Junipero 3 SE of
Ocean in the R-1 Single Family Residential District. All project construction shall conform to the
plans prepared by Brian Congleton Architect stamped approved and on file in the Community
Planning & Building Department, unless modified by the conditions of approval.

Can this project be appealed to the Coastal Commission? Yes  No

Upon completion of the 10 calendar-day appeal period, please return this form, along with the
Affidavit of Posting, to the case planner noted above.
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